
 

 

May 3, 2023 
 
VIA OEIS E-FILING 
 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
efiling@energysafety.ca.gov   
 
 
RE: PacifiCorp (U 901 E) First Quarter 2023 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Quarterly 

Data Report 
 
Dear Director Jacobs: 
 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power (PacifiCorp or the Company) submits its first quarter 
2023 (Q1 2023) Quarterly Data Report (QDR) pursuant to Energy Safety’s Final Wildfire 
Mitigation Data Guidelines – Version 3.0 (WMP Data Guidelines) adopted on December 
14, 2022.1 In accordance with Section 4.3.1 Table 1: Quarterly Initiative Update Data 
(QIU) of the WMP Guidelines, the QIU data is submitted as Table 1 of the QDR 
Template. The Company requested and received approval from Energy Safety to submit 
the spatial data portion of this QDR by May 8, 2023.  
 
The table below summarizes the ‘blank meaning’ in the 2023 Q1 QDR Tables 1 to 15.  
 

Table No. Table Name Blank Meaning 
11 Mitigation initiative 

financials 
PacifiCorp will provide this table in our May 8th 
submission. 

14 HFTD Area Risk 
Summary 

No “Blank Meaning” column in the table. In accordance 
with the requirements for calculation of Overall Utility 
Risk in the 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Technical 
Guidelines, PacifiCorp will implement tools for this 
calculation as part of its 2023-2025 WMP. PacifiCorp 
anticipates “Ignition Risk” will be provided in the Q4 2023 
QDR. PacifiCorp also anticipates “PSPS Risk” and 
“Overall Utility Risk” will be provided with the in the Q4 
2024 QDR once PSPS risk calculation is complete. 

15 Top Risk Circuit Scores No “Blank Meaning” column in the table. PacifiCorp is 
currently developing the risk assessment tools as part of its 
2023-2025 WMP and anticipates the calculation of the 
“Top Risk Circuit Scores” will be completed and data 

 
1 https://efiling.energysafety.ca.gov/eFiling/Getfile.aspx?fileid=53314&shareable=true  
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provided in the Q4 2023 QDR. The calculation of the 
“PSPS Risk” components will be completed in 2024, 
therefore PacifiCorp anticipates “PSPS Risk” and “Overall 
Utility Risk” will be provided in the Q4 2024 QDR. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Pooja Kishore, 
Regulatory Affairs Manager at (503) 813-7314. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
 
 
cc:  Frank.Bigelow@fire.ca.gov 
      Jeff.Fuentes@fire.ca.gov  
      CALFIREUtilityFireMitigationUnit@fire.ca.gov  
      Caroline.ThomasJacobs@energysafety.ca.gov  
      Koko.Tomassian@energysafety.ca.gov  
      Stephen.Lai@energysafety.ca.gov  
 Lucy.Morgans@energysafety.ca.gov 
 Brian.Bishop@energysafety.ca.gov  
      Leslie.Palmer@cpuc.ca.gov  
      Matthew.Yunge@cpuc.ca.gov 

Carolyn.Chen@cpuc.ca.gov 
Matthew.Karle@cpuc.ca.gov 
charles.madison@cpuc.ca.gov  
CalAdvocates.WildfireDiscovery@cpuc.ca.gov 

      
 


